
 

 
 

16th May 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians of graduating students, 
 
The updated starting time for the Closure Ceremony on Sunday 21st May is 10:30am, 
German time. We continue to plan for this to be outdoors, in the RBC Kartaus 
'Ehrenhof'. The weather forecast at this stage is uncertain, and the Ceremony may 
need to be moved into the (much smaller) Auditorium. 
 
The fuller programme for the day (and the link to the livestream) can be found at: 
https://www.uwcrobertboschcollege.de/en/news/information-on-closing-ceremony-
2023/ 
 
If you are planning on attending the Closure Ceremony in person, please dress on the 
assumption that this will take place outdoors. 
 
Also, if you are planning on attending the Closure Ceremony using your own vehicle, 
the (limited) parking at the Kartaus entrance is reserved for those with medical need. 
For others, please use street parking or the carpark at the base of the student village, 
directly accessible from the road. The college campus, originally the grounds of a 
Carthusian monastery, was established in 1345, centuries before parking became a 
consideration; off-street parking is very limited. 
 
I look forward to meeting you on Sunday, either in person or online. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
Laurence Nodder 
 
Rektor 
laurence.nodder@uwcrobertboschcollege.de 
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